
 

  

 

 

Scarborough Subway Extension Construction Notice 
 

 
 

 
 

Lane closures for utility relocation work 
near McCowan Road and Triton Road 
 

Schedule: April 14 to end of May, 2025 

Timing: 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., weekdays 

 

Note: All schedules are approximate and subject to change 

 

 
  



 

 
  

Contact Us: 

  Write or call us at: ScarboroughSubwayExtension@metrolinx.com or 416 202 7900 
  Find us on Twitter, Instagram, and Facebook: @ scarbsubwayext 

  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/ScarboroughSubway 
Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à ScarboroughSubwayExtension@metrolinx.com. 

 

What is Happening 
• As part of Scarborough Subway Extension construction, crews need to relocate 

telecommunication and hydro lines on the west side of McCowan Road, north of Triton 
Road, which will require lane closures. 

• Near the corner of Triton Road and McCowan Road, crews will be using excavators, concrete 
saw cutters, and a hydro vac truck to remove the asphalt and gravel and dig a trench to 
perform these relocations. 

• Work may be delayed due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances.  

What to Expect 

• From mid-April to the end of May, the more northerly work site location, as indicated on the 
map above, will periodically require the southbound, curb side traffic lane on McCowan 
Road to be reduced during work hours of 7:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. Each evening after 5:00 
p.m., the work area will be dismantled, and the southbound traffic lane will reopen. 

• From early to late May, the McCowan Road southbound curb lane will remain closed 
beyond work hours, day and night, due to required excavation and trenching for cable 
relocation. Right-hand turns will still be possible, and the bus stop at this location will remain 
in use. 

• From early to late May, the pedestrian pathway on the northwest corner of McCowan Road 
and Triton Road will be diverted. This diversion will be delineated by fencing and 
wayfinding signage.  

• There will be no hydro or telecommunication interruptions to residents or businesses due to 
this work.  

• Work areas will be clearly marked or fenced off to ensure public and worker safety. 

• Nearby residents may hear noise from this construction activity. Crews will be monitoring 
the activity and will take steps to mitigate noise where possible. 

About the Project 

• A nearly eight-kilometre subway extension will extend Line 2 further into Scarborough. 

• Three new stops will have connections to up to six other transit options, including TTC 
buses, GO train, GO buses, the Line 5 Eglinton, Durham Region Transit, and the proposed 
Sheppard Extension. 

• The extension will accommodate up to 105,000 daily boardings and put 34,000 more jobs 
within walking distance to rapid transit. 
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